
Dec 15, 2024 Newsletter  
 

Notes from the Annual Meeting: 
Congrats to the Top 6 listed below plus our  Lady Angler of the Year Melisse Guerrera plus 
our largest Bass of the year of  6.90 caught by Mark Porras at Richland Chambers  Special 
recognition also to Ryan for the HTA or 1st out of the money award.  We also recognized 
anglers with over 6# bass as well as 15# stringers.  All prior 2024 officers were voted in again 
for 2025 with the only change being that Greg Schmeisser has accepted the VP position! 
  

Rule Changes 2025 
1. All Tournaments will be a 3 fish limit unless the Tourney Director changes this for certain events 
2. Points awarded to an angler fishing with no fish has increased from 60 to 75 points 
3. Back-up lakes if needed will be decided by the tournament director 
4. We added a voluntary $5 per event fee to carry over to the end of the year championship. You must pay at least $40 

and must fish a minimum of 6 club tournaments. If you cannot make #7 and 8 events, you can catch up by paying 
that extra $5 fee.  Their will be a small entry fee and the payback will be the Top 6 and 100% payback. The Champion-
ship tournament will not count towards end of year standings. 

 

Treasury Report:  Our treasury balance is $120 after the annual banquet.   

 

Calcutta; Make sure that stay caught up at $2 extra each tourney.  6# or better wins.  

$130 is the current pot thru the end of 2024. 
 

Tournaments: See website for our tournament schedule for 2025 which includes 9 Indi-

vidual tournaments and 3 Team Tournaments + 1 Championship Tournament.  End of year 
standing will be based on your best 9 results.   
 

Up Next:  1st Club Event for 2025 on Feb 22 at Lake Palestine at the Campgrounds 

 


